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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, January 12, 2016
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, Brenda Sykes, Cary Worthy and Larry Brooks. Member absent was Denise Baker. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1. Approve minutes of the December 8 and December 16, 2015 meetings. Cary Worthy made a motion to approve and Helen Sharpe seconded. All voted aye.
2. COA1505- Finance Auto Signs: An application by Victor Ibarra for new signage at 101 E. Harden Street. Mr. Page stated that the applicant does not want the product that is in the agenda packet, it was changed today to a 4 x 10 not lit sign. Mr. Page stated the applicant wasn’t present at the meeting. Ms. Sharpe made a motion to delay this item until the next meeting, Grace Baldwin seconded. All aye. 
3. Continued discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. Mr. Page discussed the N Main St Historic District potential guidelines. Mr. Page made a change to the third bullet adding porch must cover “at least 50% of the width of the front facade” etc. It should read as follows:
· Adhere to neighborhood for
· Build to line
· Massing
· Garage and parking to side/ rear
· Trees (greater than 6” in diameter, 6 feet from the base) within the view shed (within 30’ of the front of lot) need to be replanted if removed
· Porch must cover at least 50% of the width of the front façade for new construction, or in the case of demolition of front façade of structure, the porch must be at least as large as was previously existing.
· Façade(s) visible from a street must be clad with brick or stone masonry, wood, stucco or similar appropriate material. The use of textured vinyl siding can be used but shall not exceed 25% of the visible side(s) of the building.
Lauren Nance suggested the guidelines should define porches to make it clearer. After much discussion Mr. Brooks said the Commission would continue the discussion of the North Main Street Historic District guidelines at the next HRC meeting. 
Guy Sinclair spoke next giving all members a copy of his dialog as follows:
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With no further business the meeting was adjourned.


Respectfully Submitted, 
Martha Johnson
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